Rebuttal to the email “Modern Day Stripling Warriors” attached below:

It has recently come to my attention that an email describing the service of the 1457th Engineer Combat Battalion as “Modern Day Stripling Warriors” in support of Operation Iraqi Freedom has been mass mailed to many people of faith via the internet.

Let me introduce myself.  My name is Lieutenant Colonel Jefferson S. Burton.  I am the Battalion Commander of the 1457th, and spent a 15 month deployment leading the great  soldiers of this unit.  The “article” listed below is a fabrication.  To date, my efforts to find the author have produced negative results.  

I will refute the lies told in this fabrication point by point: 

· We were NOT “sacrifice troops”

· The President DID NOT send us letters of apology as asserted

· SGT Jack DOES NOT EXIST anywhere, but in the mind of the author

· The 1457th DID NOT “engage the enemy from Kuwait to Baghdad”

· We DID fight as a unit, and were NOT “divided up among other units”

· We DID NOT serve with the “3rd Marines, 7th Marines, Rangers, Special Forces, or 101st Airborne”

· We DID NOT engage in “hand to hand combat with the enemy”

· We DID NOT “find Saddam Hussein” (That was the 4th Infantry Division)

· We DID NOT “rescue the first prisoners”

· We DID NOT “fight ahead of the main force”

· We were NOT considered “Chaplains” by other soldiers

· We held church services in a TENT, NOT in “Saddam’s Palace”

· We had few, if any “visitors” at our Sunday church services

· NO “General Officers” attended our church services

· We held NO “prayer Circles”

· “Pete”, the so called technical services vendor for the Utah Guard, EXISTS ONLY in the mind of the author  

· Senator Hatch DID NOT complain to the Joint Chiefs asking them “if they were trying to kill his Utah Guardsmen”

· We are NOT responsible for the combat operations performed by any other units!

· We were NOT the “spearheads for the 3rd Marines, or the 101st Airborne”

· We DID NOT “teach the Army how to pray”, because they already knew!

I am proud of the actual performance of the soldiers of the 1457th in the field.

· The 1457th Engineer Combat Battalion DID receive the Meritorious Unit Commendation for their outstanding performance in a combat zone

· For their performance in Baghdad, C Company of the 1457th DID receive the Itchner Award in recognition as the finest Engineer Company in the entire National Guard for 2003

These are the facts.  The 1457th did a remarkable job in Iraq, just like thousands of other units fighting in the war on terror.  Our service was not particularly unique, but it was honest and dedicated.  Our reputation with those that know of us is a positive one.  We gave our best to every mission.  The fiction expressed in the article below simply serves to cheapen the dedicated service of honest Soldiers, and Marines everywhere. 

Sincerely,

Jeff

JEFFERSON S. BURTON

Lieutenant Colonel, Engineer

1457th Engineer Combat Battalion

Commanding 

Office phone: (801) 523-4517

email: jefferson.burton@ut.ngb.army.mil

